Thursday 2nd July 2020

Dear Colleagues
There is a great deal of discussion about recovery and how services can be stepped up in a safe manner. This is extremely challenging as we continue to have sustained community transmission of COVID 19 and the requirements for social distancing and PPE use in all of our services. The impact of this is a marked reduction in capacity across all parts of our system, and this is recognised as a huge challenge.

The move to consultations via telephone of Near Me technology will help to reduce footfall in all services but that has brought with it the reduction of opportunity for investigations to be carried out when patients attend a clinic appointment. Some investigations are best carried out prior to an appointment as a more effective consultation can occur. 

There is no expectation that this work will be shifted and carried out in Primary Care.

Phlebotomy services have been set up at a number of the Acute sites to manage this demand;

· Stobhill ACH

· Lightburn Hospital

· New Victoria Hospital

· West Glasgow ACH

· Queen Elizabeth University Hospital

· Gartnavel General Hospital

· Inverclyde Royal Hospital

· Royal Alexandra Hospital

· Vale of Leven Hospital

These are interim arrangements and are increasing their capacity to provide over 650 appointments a week across the Board area.

There is a phased role out of access to these phlebotomy services.

· Phase one (in operation)- Diabetes/ Endocrine, Thyroid, Cardiology
· Phase two (from last week)- Gastroenterology, Dermatology, Urgent Surgical & USOC referrals, Lipid clinics, some Renal clinics

· Phase three (timescale to be decided)- Respiratory, Urology, ENT

Further communication will be sent to Acute colleagues around the capacity in these clinics and to ensure that these are being used and requests are not being sent to Primary Care. 

There will be a longer term piece of work to consider how phlebotomy is delivered across the Board area in community settings, ensuring that there is appropriate accommodation, staffing and access for patients and also recognising the significant work that has already occurred around the Primary Care Improvement Plans to establish Community Treatment and Care in HSCPs. 
If there are problems arising please do not hesitate to contact your Clinical Director to discuss these.

Kind regards
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Dr Scott Davidson

